
April 3, 2024

Prescott School District Staff and Families:

Thank you to everyone who took the time to vote in yesterday’s operating referendum and school
board election. To all individuals inside and outside the organization who remained focused on
the shared values, vision, and commitment to retaining a strong, viable Prescott School District -
Thank you!

As all of you have heard by now, the results of the operational referendum last night did not turn
out in our favor. We fell short by twelve votes. Twelve. Unfortunately for our students and staff,
the outcome of the community’s vote means that the district may not levy an additional
$1.2M above the state-imposed cap for ongoing operational costs and retaining the vast
programming currently in place. As a group of educators for our youth, the road ahead will not
be easy. The School Board and administrative team will be required to make tough decisions in
the short term. We will pause, reflect, and evaluate the community's decision and develop a plan
to move our district forward.



While the results may not be what we had hoped for –to sustain our excellence and continue to

invest in our staff, programs, and performance – the community has spoken. Now we must work

within these constraints.

As the Prescott School Board has directed, I will immediately convene our administrative team as we begin

the necessary steps to further reduce the 2024-25 school year budget to include up to an additional

$1.2M above the planned $650K reductions. The roadmap that will be followed as we begin the

budget-building process for fall 2024 appears above.

Implementation of these reductions will commence before the end of this academic year. The areas for

cuts will focus on services that are not required of public schools but have been part of our ongoing

community services and partnerships. Based on these parameters, I will bring forward positional

reductions before the required nonrenewal April 30th state deadline and take immediate actions during

the last month of the current academic year to curtail immediate non-essential expenses/services that will

not occur in 2024-25 and beyond. As we did throughout the budget and referendum process, we will

continue to engage our community to ensure the community’s voice is included in the future of PSD.

As a school board and administrative team we will continue to be strong advocates for our

children and good stewards on behalf of taxpayers.

Sincerely,

Rick Spicuzza, Ph.D.
Prescott Superintendent

Prescott School Board: Mike Matzek, Vicki Rudolph, Tanya Holub,

Pat Block, and Helen Stoeckel


